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UJN`s first breakfast run for 2023 was marred with hapless incidents. While on route to 

Casa Nieto, Hennops, Len`s bike slid out on a slippery part of the road and landed on the 

grass on the opposite side of the road. We were later informed that the road was very 

slippery for a few km's due to chicken muck mixed with water, which drips onto the road 

from the chicken trucks. Incidentally another biker, not from the UJN chapter, slid out 

about 400 meters from Lens incident. On the way back home, Jimi had the unfortunate 

incident of colliding with a very intoxicated pedestrian who walked straight in front of his 

bike. Fortunately, Len and Jimi escaped serious injuries with a few bruises and abrasions.

.On a lighter note, the turnout was great, a total of 25 bikes took part in the ride which 

was a round trip of about 95km. Five visitors joined us for the ride. Ilouise, Jan and 

Irena's daughter was Jan's pillion. The other visitors were Alex, riding a Honda VTR 

Firestorm 1000cc, Mark, riding a Husqvarna 701cc and Paul riding a KTM 1190cc. Johnny 

also joined us once again, riding a Hayabusa. Welcome guys and we hope to see more of 

all of you. Thank you to John, our road captain for arranging the venue.

 



 





 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 


